DFr. Ber Hogan

043 3324132 086 8213422

Email: drumlishparish@gmail.com Website: drumlishparish.ie

Live Stream direct link:

www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-marys-drumlish or login to Parish Website





IDrumlish & Ballimamuck IParish Newsletter

Balmanuck





"Living is Easy with Eyes Closed."

— John Lennon

23rd Sunday of Ordinary Time Cycle B —5th September 2021

Mass Times & Intentions

Drumlish

Sun 11.00: Misa Pro Populo

Ballinamuck

Fri 10.00: Thomas/Lizzie/Peter Reilly & Mickey

Lennon and Lennon dfm, Drumgoo

Sun 9.30: John/Josephine/Kevin Collumb

With the increased capacity permitted for Church celebrations it is now possible to accommodate 130 people for Masses in both Drumlish & Ballinamuck. Due to the increased number permitted, Masses can now be booked for Saturday vigil and Sundays. Note: Masses will continue to be streamed on the Parish Webcam as follows: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 10 a.m. Friday & Saturday 8 p.m. Sunday 11 a.m.

Ministers of the Word & Holy Communion

Drumlish

Word of God Sat: Mary Ross

Sun: Sr. Kathleen Duffy

Communion Sat: Kathleen Gill

Sun: Pat Corrigan

Ballinamuck

Word of God Sun: Kay Culliney Communion Sun: Cora McKenna



Offertory €882, Priest's Dues €1158. Thank you for your support.

If any family/individual wishes to offer financial support to our Church, you can also do so by electronic transfer if it is more convenient. Our bank details are as follows:

Account Name: Drumlish Church BIC: AIBKIE2D:

IBAN: IE 15 AIBK 9321 4006 6850 07 Please write your <u>box number</u> and your name on your docket when <u>making</u> a transfer. Thank you



- QQI Level 5 Course: Are you looking to upskill, gain employment or access third level education? Then we have the course just for you. Mohill Computer Training are now offering a full time QQI Level 5 computer course. The course begins in September. Register now as places are limited. Call Bernie on (071) 9632024. Email margaret@mct.ie. Visit www.mct.ie
- Guided Pilgrimages on the Lough Derg Pilgrim Path will be offered on Sunday 12th, Wednesday 15th, Saturday 18th & Sunday 26th September and Sunday 3rd October, with Mass outdoors, weather permitting. The full route is a 12km loop, with a shorter 8km option. Advance booking is essential. Email: info@loughderg.org or telephone 0(0353) 71 9861518. www.loughderg.org Lough Derg Pilgrim Path, Pettigo, Co Donegal. F94 N289
- Business and Tourism Courses in Longford College of Further Education starting September. No CAO points needed. Progression to advanced entry on Business and Tourism Degrees. Low fees from only €100 for students with medical cards or eligible for the SUSI grant. (Maximum for Business and Tourism courses is €330 for non medical card holders).
- COVID-19 Support Line for Older People: ALONE manage a national support line and additional supports for older people who have concerns or are facing difficulties relating to COVID-19. Professional staff are available to answer queries and give advice and reassurance where necessary. The support line is open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024.
- Fardromin School Re-Union: We have formed a committee to produce a school reunion book and organise a reunion weekend in Ballinamuck on August bank holiday weekend 2022. We are looking for photos, memories and stories from past pupils, their relatives, teachers or anyone interested in the school, parish and/or local history. Please contact Fergus Gorman on 0879964036 for more information.

New Covid-19 Regulations From 6th September

- First Communions and Confirmations permitted
- From September 6th the number of participants at religious ceremonies will be 50% of the church's capacity. For both Ballinamuck and Drumlish that means that the number permitted has increased to 130 persons.
- Weddings: The number of guests at a wedding remains at 100 during September
- Protective regulations should be maintained: social distancing, face coverings, hand sanitisers, one way systems, omitting the handshake as a sign of peace and communion on the hand.

Knock Diocesan Pilgrimage

The annual diocesan pilgrimage to Knock will not take place this year due to the continuing restrictions.

I will celebrate Mass at Knock Shrine on Sunday 5th September 2021 at 3.00pm.

Mass will be streamed at: www.knockshrine.i.e. With every good wish,

Francis Duffy, Bishop of Ardagh & Clonmacnois

Baptism

Fionnán Francis Cassells, Mill Oaks s/o Paul & Catriona was baptised and welcomed into our faith community last week. Congratulations and best wishes to all concerned.

Sympathy

Our prayers and sympathy go to Mark Cunningham & Louise Brennan on the sad and tragic loss of their baby Ana. May she rest in peace with the angels.

Parish Pastoral Council

There will be a short meeting of the Parish Pastoral Council on Tuesday evening at 8 p.m. in St. Mary's Church. Drumlish.

Dates for Sacraments

With the relaxing of restrictions re Covid-19 now in place Confirmations and First Communions will go ahead in this parish as follows:

Drumlish:

First Holy Communion on Saturday, 11th Sept. at 11 a.m. and 1 p.m.

Confirmation on Saturday 9th October at 11 a.m. and 1 p.m.

Ballinamuck:

First Holy Communion on Saturday, 25th Sept. at 11 a.m.

Confirmation on Saturday, 25th September at 1 p.m.

- When inviting family members to your celebrations be aware that the capacity for our churches is 130 persons i.e. 50% of total capacity.
- Please note that social distancing, wearing of face masks and sanitising remain in force.
- · Communion should be received on the hand.

The Irish Catholic

Copies of the Irish Catholic are available weekly at St. Mary's Church Drumlish. Thank you for your supporting Catholic/Christian newspapers. As our world becomes more secular in outlook, it is vitally important to inform a Christian perspective.



Be the eyes of the blind

Be the ears of the deaf

Be the voice of the silent